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Hello	Friends!	

As	I	write	this	the	end	of	February,	the	azaleas	and	daffodils	in	my	yard	are	blooming—
crazy!		While	it	is	not	yet	spring,	we	are	inching	closer.		This	is	a	Bme	when	we	are	shaking	
off	the	winter	doldrums	and	becoming	more	acBve.		We	hope	your	Friends	group	is	doing	
that	as	well.		

Do	your	Friends	have	a	calendar	of	events	yet	for	2022?		If	not,	this	is	a	good	place	to	start.		
There	is	something	more	compelling	about	compleBng	a	task	that	is	wriIen	down.		We	
conBnue	to	urge	you	to	try	something	new	this	year.			

One	thing	we	can	all	plan	on	this	year	is	that	just	about	everything	is	going	to	cost	more.		
For	some	groups	that	means	you	will	need	to	get	more	funding	to	sustain	your	operaBons.		
Have	you	given	this	any	thought?	

FONCPL	is	gearing	up	for	our	spring	workshop	which	will	be	virtual	via	our	YouTube	
channel	again.		The	YouTube	videos	from	last	spring	and	fall	are	sBll	available	on	our	
website.		We	need	your	input	on	topics	and	presenters!		Do	you	have	a	really	good	
Treasurer	who	understands	the	importance	of	an	informal	end-of-year	audit?		Suggest	that	
he	or	she	contact	FONCPL.		It	is	very	easy	to	make	a	YouTube	video.		Please	send	your	
ideas	to	me	(jahnbnc@gmail.com)		

Some	upcoming	events	to	be	thinking	about:		April	3-9	is	Na8onal	Library	Week.		How	are	
you	planning	to	celebrate	your	library	and	acknowledge	your	library	staff?		September	
18-24	is	Banned	Book	Week.	Given	the	increasing	focus	on	this	topic,	are	you	planning	an	
event	to	shed	light	on	the	issue?		The	ALA	Office	of	Intellectual	Freedom	will	have	a	press	
kit	available	for	it.		October	16-22	is	Na8onal	Friends	of	the	Library	Week.		How	will	you	
celebrate	it?			

We	hope	you	will	renew	your	individual	and	group	membership	in	FONCPL.		Many	groups	
have	been	inacBve	and	may	not	be	aware	that	dues	are	due.		We	plan	to	give	everyone	
unBl	March	31st	to	renew	so	if	you	want	to	conBnue	to	receive	this	newsleIer,	please	send	
in	your	payment	soon.	Click	here	for	the	group	renewal	form	and	click	here	for	the	
individual	renewal	(or	new	member)	form.		

That’s	all	for	now,	Friends!			

Judy	Hills,	President																																																							
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My name is Karen Robbins, the current president of  the 
Friends of  the Library Rourk Branch. We are part of  the 

Brunswick County Library system. Here’s some news from 
Southeast NC. Our Friends of  the Library group wanted to 
develop a logo, so we partnered with our local high school  

and sponsored a contest. 
The partnership between the library and the high school has 

been positive and we see many ways to continue working with 
the school librarian, English teachers, and students.	

Local Friends Spotlight!

Megan Ybarra, winner
Megan, who is an active reader, 
and loves Ray Bradbury, said her 
design was meant to be a coastal 
symbol without being corny.

Come Chat With Us !!
WEDNESDAY MARCH 9, 2022  7:00 pm

Zoom Chat with FONCPL President Judy Hills
Is your Friends group floundering?

Let’s talk about it.

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85779741307?

pwd=NGV0aExBRGx1a3B2SWY3blduMjFjUT09 

Phone:   301 715 8592 US (Washington DC)
Meeting ID: 857 7974 1307 

Passcode: 566094 
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            Looking to      

April is National Poetry Month.  Request 
your free copy of the official poster in time for the 
April 2022 celebration of National Poetry Month by 
filling out the form below! 
https://poets.org/national-poetry-month/get-official-
poster  

April is National Poetry Month,  
30 days of celebrating the joy, expressiveness,  

and pure delight of poetry. 
First celebrated in 1996, the Academy of American 
Poets organized the holiday to increase 
awareness and appreciation of poetry in the 
United States. During Poetry Month, help 
everyone explore poems, poets, and poetry. 

Ways to celebrate National Poetry Month  in April? 
~Order the Official National Poster. 

~Talk with your Librarian about making a display of Poetry Books. 
 

~Put out some information about NC’s  
Poet Laureate Jaki Shelton Green. 
~Do a class on Book Spine Poetry. 
~Try Black Out Poetry
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Thank you note?

Thank you Brunch?
Gift Cards?

So	How	Will	Your	Friends	Group	Celebrate?	
How	will	you	share	some	love	with	your	library	and	the	Staff?	

Drinks & Snacks?

Please be sure to check with your library’s governing entity on their gifting policy. 
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Book	banning	is	a	hot	topic	….	some	of	our	Friends	are	aware	of	this	current	issue,	
some	are	not,	and	some	are	uncomfortable	with	it.	In	preparing	for	Banned	Books	
Week	 September	 18-24,	 2022,	 this	 may	 be	 a	 subject	 on	 which	 you	 do	 some	
research.	As	this	week	gets	closer,	we	hope	to	offer	you	more	 informaHon	while	
also	hoping	that	you	educate	yourself.	
Here	are	a	few	suggested	arHcles	from	United		for	Libraries:	
 
The United for Libraries Intellectual Freedom Task Force has compiled two new resources to support Trustees and libraries to 
prepare for program, material, and access challenges. 
 
"Terms and Definitions Related to Intellectual Freedom & Censorship" is a collection that clearly defines the language used relating 
to intellectual freedom and censorship challenges.  
 
"Materials Challenges: Key Library Policies to Review and Revise" reviews the key components of well-constructed and legal 
policies and describes the policies that a library should review and/or implement to prepare for the possibility of a materials 
challenge.
 
Both Tip Sheets are featured on the United for Libraries resource page "Trustee Resources for Program & Material Challenges."  
 
ALA's "Fight Censorship" resource page includes further information on preparing for and responding to challenges, censorship 
legislation, how to support intellectual freedom, and more. 

	 If	you	somehow	got	volunteered	to	be	the	treasurer	of	your	Friends	group,	but	
are	not	really	clear	what	you	have	let	yourself	in	for,	here	are	a	few	Hps	to	get	you	
started.	You	first	acHon	will	be	to	sit	down	with	the	previous	treasurer	and	get	a	full	
turnover	in	regard	to	what	your	duHes	will	be	and	how	they	are	done.	Be	sure	to	take	
good	notes	on	everything	that	is	said,	as	you	will	probably	be	referring	back	to	them	for	
some	Hme	to	come.	Your	group	will	have	a	charter	with	duHes	and	responsibiliHes	of	the	
treasurer	spelled	out.	You	will	need	to	review	that	as	well.	
	 You	will	need	the	assistance	of	the	previous	treasurer	or	President	of	your	group	
in	transferring	check-wriHng	authority.	This	will	have	to	be	done	at	the	bank.	You	need	to	
be	sure	that	at	least	two	people	in	your	group	have	check-wriHng	authority	and	have	
authority	to	use	the	group's	charge	card,	if	you	have	one.	If	only	one	person	has	such	
responsibility	and	decides	to	move	on,	you	will	find	yourself	with	a	big,	big	problem.	
It	would	be	advisable	for	you	to	go	through	the	treasurer	records	for	previous	years	and	
make	yourself	a	calendar	of	what	expenses	and	income	sources	to	expect	for	the	coming	
year.	Your	group	will	be	depending	on	you	to	be	aware	of	anything	coming	up	that	may	
become	a	financial	problem.	
	 If	you	are	a	501	(c)(3),	you	will	need	to	get	familiar	with	IRS	tax	form	990-N,	which	
should	be	submi[ed	every	year.	It	is	very	easy	and	takes	very	li[le	Hme,	but	if	you	fail	to	
do	so	for	three	consecuHve	years,	you	will	lose	your	tax	exempt	status.	
	 Other	duHes	for	the	treasurer	will	vary	depending	on	the	group,	but	this	a	bare	
minimum	of	what	will	be	required	of	you.	But	fear	not.	Once	you	have	been	through	it	
for	a	few	months,	it	gets	easier	and	easier.

Banned	Books	Week	September	18-24,	2022	

SO THEY MADE YOU THE TREASURER. NOW WHAT?
by FONCPL Treasurer Tim Como
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For more information, Tina & Meg welcome your questions!

Tina Siegel: tsiegel@ec.rr.com
Meg Forward: meg4ward@gmail.com
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Here’s a fun challenge !

President Judy Hills Newsletter Kathy Lambe
jahnbnc@gmail.com klambe@me.com

Secretary Joanne Straight Web Site Ann Holland
jostraight@gmail.com littlequeenbee7861@yahoo.com

Treasurer Tim Como Meg Forward
826mechanic@gmail.com meg4ward@gmail.com

Awards & Grants Donna Morgan Joyce Speas
ladyloves2read@protonmail.com joyce.speas73@gmail.com

Membership Becky Smith State Library of NC Liaison Lynda Reynolds
smithbecky@charter.net lynda.reynolds@ncdcr.gov

Your FONCPL Board Members

https://www.ebsco.com/blogs/novelist/2022-novelist-reading-challenge  

7

https://www.ebsco.com/blogs/novelist/2022-novelist-reading-challenge
https://www.ebsco.com/blogs/novelist/2022-novelist-reading-challenge
mailto:jahnbnc@gmail.com
mailto:jostraight@gmail.com
mailto:826mechanic@gmail.com
mailto:ladyloves2read@protonmail.com
mailto:smithbecky@charter.net
mailto:jahnbnc@gmail.com
mailto:jostraight@gmail.com
mailto:826mechanic@gmail.com
mailto:ladyloves2read@protonmail.com
mailto:smithbecky@charter.net


to	keep	receiving	the	FONCPL	Newsle7ers, 
Be	sure	to	join	FONCPL	please	–		

For	info	on	how	to	join,	go	to	www.foncpl.org	

MEMBERS
NEW:	Tim	Como,	Gail	Dickinson,	Liz	Pialenza,	Julie	Flick,	Cindy	Stewart,	Friends	of	Denton	Public	Library,	

Friends	of	Johnston	County/Smithfield	Library,	Friends	of	Malloy/Jordan	East	Winston	Heritage	Library,	

Friends	of	Paddison	Library	

RENEWAL:	Mary	Chisenhall,	Bill	Delkers,	Diana	FoHnatos,	Judy	Hills,	Kathy	Lambe,	Melissa	Oleen,	Marie	

Sessoms,	Lynda	Reynolds,	Rebecca	Smith,	Joanne	Straight,	Hickory	Public	Library,	HocuL	Ellington	Memorial	

Library,	Friends	of	the	Lewisville	Library,	Friends	of	Lexington	Library,	Friends	of	Mars	Hill	Public	Library,	

Friends	of	Midland	Library,	Friends	of	Rowan	Public	Library,	Friends	of	Southport/Oak	Island	Library,	Friends	

of	Stanly	County	Public	Library	

Send	in	any	acHviHes	that	you	would	like	to	share	for	the	April	NewsleLer	by	March	25,	2022.	                                                          

Also,	are	there	any	subjects	on	which	you	would	like	to	have	more	informaHon?		Just	ask	us.			                   
klambe@me.com	

May your troubles be less and your blessings be more. And nothing but happiness come through your door.
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